OFFICE OF THE SELECTBOARD
Town of Whitingham

P.O. Box 560

Jacksonville, Vermont 05342
A Meeting of the Whitingham Selectboard was held on Wednesday, September 2, 2015 at 7:30 PM, at the Selectboard Office, Municipal Center in Jacksonville, Vermont.  The following Selectboard members were present: Chair, Keith Bronson; Vice Chair, Allan Twitchell; Selectboard Member, Greg Brown and Karl Twitchell along with Administrator, Ms. Bonnie Jo Radasch.  Guests included:  Town Attorney, Robert Fisher; Listers, Jenepher Burnell and Howard Dix; and Town Clerk/Tax Collector, Almira Aekus.

7:30 Selectboard Chair, Keith Bronson, called the meeting of the Whitingham Selectboard to order, noting the Selectboard were scheduled to meet with the Town’s Attorney, Robert Fisher, to discuss pending litigation with TransCanada.
7:32 A motion was made by Mr. Greg Brown for Selectboard to enter Executive Session to discuss pending litigation with TransCanada; Chair, Keith Bronson noted that the meeting would include all present, meaning Selectboard, Town Administrator, Listers, Town Attorney, and Town Clerk/Tax Collector; Mr. Allan Twitchell seconded.  All in favor. 

8:32 With no decisions made in Executive Session, a motion was put forth by Mr. Greg Brown for Selectboard to exit Executive Session; Mr. Allan Twitchell seconded.  All in favor. 
8:33 A motion was made by Mr. Keith Bronson for Selectboard to request a letter be sent to TransCanada by Fisher and Fisher that provides TransCanada accept a 100% valuation rate for tax years 2013, 2014 and 2015 with no refund due to TransCanada and no additional tax payment owed to the Town; Mr. Allan Twitchell seconded.  All in favor.

8:35 A motion was made by Mr. Greg Brown for the Town to set the value of TransCanada property at 95% of the current rate, or $55,202,505.00 for tax years 2016, 2017 and 2018 and that such provision be provided to TransCanada in a letter sent by Fisher and Fisher on behalf of the Town of Whitingham; Mr. Karl Twitchell seconded.  All in favor. 
8:37 Following the close of Executive Session and relevant motions, Attorney Robert Fisher departed and general discussion unfolded amongst those remaining.  Ms. Almira Aekus indicated she had put together a spread sheet for 2015 sales, removing sales related to family transfers and short sales and finding the difference between the Town’s assessed values and sale prices appears to be about 23% since January.   Discussion related to reappraisal introduced.
Some exploratory discussion ensued, relative to adopting a rotational schedule (following a full appraisal), so every category is hit every 5-years.  Mr. Greg Brown commented that a town-wide re-appraisal would likely see house values drop and a sky-rocketing tax rate.  General agreement that some will be upset house values drop and tax rate rising.  Lister, Ms. Jen Burnell noted this happened in Putney and that education can be a helpful tool.  More discussion.  
Ms. Aekus observed if there was a re-appraisal, it would take time to secure a company and more than a year for the results to hit; noting the last full appraisal was in 2004.  General discussion and agreement this is a good time to be giving the topic consideration.
8:59 Remaining guests departed.

9:00 A motion was made by Mr. Greg Brown for Selectboard to approve the Payables Warrant dated September 3, 2015; Mr. Allan Twitchell seconded.  All in favor.
9:03 A motion was made by Mr. Karl Twitchell for Selectboard to approve the Payroll Warrant dated September 3, 2015; Mr. Keith Bronson seconded.  All in favor. 

9:06 A motion was made by Mr. Karl Twitchell for Selectboard to approve Whitingham Economic Development Group Warrant #0018; Mr. AllanTwitchell seconded.  All in favor. 

9:07 A motion was made by Mr. Karl Twitchell for Selectboard to approve Selectboard Meeting Minutes of their August 19, 2015 meeting; Mr. Greg Brown seconded.  All in favor. 

9:08 A motion was made by Mr. Keith Bronson for Selectboard to approve use of Village Park by Jacksonville General Store for purposes of hosting a Labor Day Sunday musician(s) in the park space, during a grilling event at the store 1-4 PM, the 6th of September;  Mr. Allan Twitchell seconded.  All in favor.  

9:10 Selectboard discussion of a letter from the State, deeming Jacksonville Pond Dam “high risk” and notation that State would thereby imposing a $1,000 fee.  Selectboard observed that the dam did not fail during Irene, and therefore will request additional detail from the State relative to the measurements they used in their assessment of the dam as “high risk”.
9:21 A motion was made by Mr. Greg Brown for Selectboard to adjourn their meeting; Mr. Karl Twitchell seconded.  At
9:21 Chair, Keith Bronson declared the meeting adjourned.
These minutes have not been approved.  

Respectfully submitted, 
Bonnie Jo Radasch, Administrator, 
Town of Whitingham
Selectboard Meeting  
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